
 
 

April 5, 2013, Special Immigration Alert:  
USCIS Announces H-1B Cap Lottery 

U.S. Citizenship and Immigration Services (“USCIS”) announced today that it has received a 
sufficient number of H-1B petitions to reach the statutory cap for fiscal year (“FY”) 2014.  USCIS 
also announced that it had received more than 20,000 H-1B petitions filed on behalf of persons 
exempt from the cap under the advanced degree exemption.  As a result, USCIS will not accept 
any more new H-1B petitions subject to the FY 2014 cap or the advanced degree exemption. 

Since USCIS received more H-1B petitions than the quota permits, the agency will use a 
computer-generated random selection process (commonly known as the “lottery”) for all FY 
2014 cap-subject petitions received through April 5, 2013.  USCIS will conduct the selection 
process for advanced degree exemption petitions first. All advanced degree petitions not 
selected will be part of the random selection process for the 65,000 limit. Due to the high 
number of petitions received, USCIS is not yet able to announce the exact day of the random 
selection process. Also, USCIS is not currently providing the total number of petitions received, 
because it is continuing to accept filings today.  
 
USCIS will continue to accept and process petitions that are otherwise exempt from the FY 
2014 cap. The agency promises to provide more detailed information about the cap next week. 

**** 

For more information or if you have questions regarding the above, please contact: 

New York 
Robert S. Groban, Jr. 

212/351-4689 
rgroban@ebglaw.com 

New York 
Pierre Georges Bonnefil 

212/351-4687 
pgbonnefil@ebglaw.com 

Newark 
Patrick G. Brady 

973/639-8261 
pbrady@ebglaw.com 

San Francisco 
Jang Im 

415/398-3500 
jim@ebglaw.com 

Houston 
Greta Ravitsky 
713/300-3215 

gravitsky@ebglaw.com 

This document has been provided for informational purposes only and is not intended and should not be construed to 
constitute legal advice. Please consult your attorneys in connection with any fact-specific situation under federal law 
and the applicable state or local laws that may impose additional obligations on you and your company. Attorney 
Advertising 
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